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This message is from the Office of Public Health Immunization Program regarding the Pfizer 
Emergency Use Authorization (EUA) regarding temperature/storage changes.  
  
Please see the attached information (HAN 21-18 Attachment) regarding the Pfizer EUA regarding 
temperature/storage changes with a snapshot of this information below.  
 
Snapshot: 

 Pfizer EUA for storage temperature requirements (attached)  
o Doses will ship from Pfizer at -80C, be received at the site at -80C, and the site 

may store it at -20C  
o May remain at standard freezer temperature for up to 2 weeks  
o May be returned to ultra-low storage once, if required, during its lifecycle 


